

LAUREL LANE NEWSLETTER Friday 9th June 2023 – Issue No 30

Executive Head Teacher - Mr C Cole

Head Teacher - Mrs S Voisey

Safeguarding Lead - Miss A Walton

Next week is menu week 3

Welcome back to the second half of the summer term. We hope you had an enjoyable half term break, basking in the wonderful weather that we had.

As always, the last few weeks of the summer term are very busy. This week we started with our annual sports days and we are delighted to say that not a drop of rain fell! A big thank you to all of the parents and carers who were able to come along and support their children and the teams. Well done to the children for their good behaviour and their enthusiastic participation. We would also like to celebrate the brave parents for their participation in the parent races. Well done!

Next week Year 6 children will be having their intensive swimming lessons, we have our Father's day breakfast next Friday and 2HJ will be showcasing their class assembly. Look at "Dates for your Diary" on page 2 of this newsletter for information on more forthcoming events.

Above and Beyond Students

Congratulations to the following children for going above and beyond.

They have earned a special treat!

Week ending 19th May

RMB – Mutas RNN – Mark

1AK – Mohammed A.K 1DS – Tilly

2HJ – Aman 2LW – Aisha S

3/4KS – Esteban 3/4HN – Nikodem

3/4SH – Sara 5/6EG – Zainab

5/6JO - Jerusha



Week ending 26th May

RMB – Vasilisa RNN - Holly

1AK – Azra 1DS – The whole class

2HJ – Muhammed 3/4KS - Yasmina 3/4HN – Lohita 3/4SH - Larysa 5/6EG – Jaiden 5/6JO - Kyrylo

Best Attendance

Congratulations to class 1AK for 99.1% attendance during the week commencing 15th May and again for 100% attendance during the week commencing 22nd May



Weekly stats: 15th to 21st May 2023 Weekly stats: 22nd to 28th May 2023

Class	Active Players	Most Improved	Class	Active Players	Most Improved
1AK	8% (0%)	Azra	1AK	4% (-4%)	Aisha
1DS	3% (0%)	Lily	1DS	3% (0%)	Lily
2HJ	10% (0%)	Ruun	2HJ	17% (+4%)	Helin
2LW	0% (0%)	No Players	2LW	0% (0%)	No Players
3/4HN	30% (-7%)	Lohita	3/4HN	41% (+19%)	Jennifer
3/4KS	18% (0%)	Asia-Rose	3/4KS	18% (+6%)	Gagan
3/4SH	16% (-3%)	Hawwaa	3/4SH	34% (+18%)	Antonio
5/6EG	40% (-13%)	Sameehazeb	5/6EG	43% (+6%)	Khalid
5/6JO	10% (-17%)	Kyrylo	5/6JO	37% (+27%)	Karnika

Dates for Your Diary

June:

12th to 16th Year 6 swimming Lessons

15th Year 6 Sorted Theatre pm

16th Father's Day breakfast

16th 2HJ Class Assembly 2:45 pm

20th SEND Coffee Morning 9am – all welcome

20th Y6 Residential Parent Meeting for 2024 - 2.45 pm

20th Year 6 to Southlands Art Centre for Sketching

21st Year 5 to Fassnidge Park, Uxbridge for River Study

29th Sports for All Sponsored Event

29th Welcome Meeting for New to Reception parents

in September 2023 4:00 pm

HOUSE POINTS:

Week Ending 19th May Week ending 26th May

Blue - 449

Red - 439

Yellow - 554

Green - 435

Blue - 698

Red - 668

Yellow - 967

Green - 780

Attendance Matters

School Target = 96.6% Year to date target at w/c 22nd May = 91.10% Attendance for w/c 22nd May = 91.35%

During week ending 19th May there were <u>93</u> children late into class.

During week ending 26th May there were <u>106</u> children late into class

If you are struggling to get your child into school on time and would like some help, please contact the school office



As Parents/Carers, we are responsible for teaching our children the importance of not being late. We are concerned about the number of children arriving late into school each day. Children can sometimes be embarrassed by arriving late into class and it can also affect their learning because they have not had sufficient time to settle in before the day starts.

If you are struggling to get your child motivated into getting ready in the mornings and would like some help, please ask at the school office

If a pupil arrives late to class but whilst the register is still open, they are marked as late (L on the attendance register). We believe that teaching students, the vital skill of reliability is important for them to achieve their full potential in school but also to support them for the wider world where punctuality is very important for employers and further education settings.

If a pupil arrives at school after the register has closed, without a satisfactory reason, this may be classed as an unauthorised absence (U code on the attendance register) and may lead to prosecution for not ensuring your child has regular school attendance.

Please make sure your children are inside the school by 8.40am (8.45 for Reception classes)

Pupil Absence & Appointments

If your child will be absent due to sickness, please inform us no later than 8.45am. This can be done by telephoning the school on 0844 836 2095, sending an absence text to 07908 677175 or emailing the school at attendance@fraysacademytrust.org.

If you do not receive an answer on the telephone, please leave a message stating your child's full name, class and the reason for their absence. Please advise the nature of their illness – we need more detail than just "unwell".

Please inform the school office using the above details. Please do not just inform your child's class teacher as they are very busy and may not have time to inform the office before the end of registration and this may result in you receiving an absence message.

Appointments – We understand that it can be difficult to get a G.P appointment at the best of times but please try to obtain appointments for yourself or your child outside of school hours. Being late into school or leaving early disrupts their day and can hinder their learning. We will require evidence of the appointment if it falls within the school day or the absence cannot be authorised.

Sickness – If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea, please do not send them into school. Please allow 24 hours after the vomiting has stopped before they return and 48 hours for diarrhoea. Because it can be difficult to obtain a G.P appointment, you might find that your local pharmacy (chemist) can offer help and over the counter medications that could save you from needing a doctor.

Medication in school – If your child requires medication more than 3 times a day, please bring it to the main school office to hand over the medicine and complete a permission form. Please do not give the medication to the class teacher and under no circumstances should you allow your child to bring medication to school themselves. If you are in any doubt whether they should be in school, please click on this link for more advice; https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/

MyHealth Asthma Workshops

MyHealth are running FREE Asthma workshops for parents who have children with Asthma. These sessions are run by the Hillingdon Hospital asthma nurses giving you the chance to learn from health professionals and to ask them questions directly. Some of the content included in these sessions is:

- Asthma attacks
- Asthma triggers
- Inhaler techniques
- Asthma action plans

Current session dates are:

Monday 3rd July All sessions are from 4 - 5 pm

The workshops are run online using ZOOM and you can register your FREE place <u>HERE</u> You can contact the MyHealth team on tel: 01895 543 437 or email: nhsnwlccg.myhealth@nhs.net.



Laurel Lane Primary School, Laurel Lane, West Drayton, Middlesex, UB7 7TX Telephone: 01895 462360 Email: laurellane@fraysacademytrust.org

Head of School: Mrs Sandra Voisey www.laurel-laneprimary.hillingdon.sch.uk





HAC's Upcoming events in June

Coffee Morning with Stronger Families

This is a chance for parents/carers to meet up in a relaxed atmosphere, enjoy tea or coffee and a sweet treat alongside our Family Support Team and access up-to-date information about what's going on both at HACS and locally.

Date: Wednesday 14th June Time: 10am- 11:30 am Location: HACS Resource Centre, Dudley Pl, Hayes UB3 1PB,

UK

Book here: https://www.hacs.org.uk/events-1/coffee-morning-14-06

Training Autism & Sensory Differences

A training workshop for parents/carers and professionals. This workshop will cover how autistic people experience the sensory world, tips on creating a sensory profile and provide a toolkit of strategies to use including a creating your own sensory resources! *If you are member contact for the discount code*

Date: Tuesday 13th June 2023 Time: 10 am – 12pm Location: HACS Resource Centre, Dudley Pl, Hayes UB3 1PB, UK

Book here: https://www.hacs.org.uk/events-1/autism-sensory-differences-6

Adult Social - Pottery Painting

A pottery painting social in Ruislip for adults in our Adult Hub and Skills and Employment scheme. Our June adult social will be a pottery painting evening at Little Willows in Ruislip Manor. You will be able to paint a selection of different products which will then be glazed and fired and collected for you.

The cost of the items are from £20 to £30 - to ensure our booking, we are taking a £10 deposit with the RSVP, which can then be part of the cost of the item you choose to paint.

This social is for members of the Adult Autism Hub and Skills and Employment scheme only If you are not a member and are interested, please contact Niamh on niamh@hacs.org.uk.

Date: Wednesday 14th June 2023 Time: 6:00 – 8:30pm Location: Ruislip, Studio 4 Manor Farm, Bury St, Ruislip HA4 7SU

Book here: https://www.hacs.org.uk/events-1/adult-social-pottery-painting



Wheelchair Basketball

Brunel University are restarting the Children and Young People's Wheelchair Basketball sessions on the dates below before restarting in full September 2023.

Any child with movement difficulties can join, this includes both wheelchair and non-wheelchair users. The Wheelchair Basketball Club is not specific to Hillingdon only, families outside of the Hillingdon Borough are invited to attend also.

It is £5 for children (with a disability) and £3 for sibling (without disability) and free for the first session.

Thursday 25 th may	Session 1		Sports Hall
Thursday 1 st June	Session 2		
Thursday 8 th June Session 3			Sports Centre, Brunel University London, Uxbridge, UB8
Thursday 15 th June	Session 4	6-7pm	3PH, United Kingdom
Thursday 22 nd June	Session 5		
Thursday 29 th June Session 6		1	Parking on site is free
Thursday 6 th July	Session 7		

If you have any questions, please send an email to: kidspace@brunel.ac.uk



Laurel Lane Primary School, Laurel Lane, West Drayton, Middlesex, UB7 7TX Telephone: 01895 462360 Email: laurellane@fraysacademytrust.org

Head of School: Mrs Sandra Voisey www.laurel-laneprimary.hillingdon.sch.uk